
AASC Minutes for February 6, 2017 

 

OPENING OF THE MEETING: Doug P. 631pm 
READINGS:  
Service Prayer- Doug 
Decorum Statement- Wayne 
Twelve Traditions- Eric 
Twelve Concepts- Melissa  
Vision for NA Service- Chad  
APPROVAL OF LAST MONTH’S MINUTES: Approved 
ROLL CALL: 12/18 groups (½ plus one = quorum)  
NEW GROUPS TO BE RECOGNIZED: Just for Tonight 1130pm Saturdays St Marys 
sponsored by 907 recovery 
AMENDMENTS TO AGENDA: Add NA at the VA 

ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS: Reports submitted are included here. 

CHAIR- Ash Thank You all for attending. I appreciate your time and service for the addict who still suffers. 
We need to get nominations in for subcommittee chairs. Also I want to thank the activities committee for the 
great job with the birthday. Thank You letting me be of service.  
VICE CHAIR: Doug P. Doug P Verbal Report 

SECRETARY: Melissa C Thank you to everyone for continuing to email reports! 
 
TREASURER: Please see forwarded email for spreadsheet and report  

GROUP REPORTS: Secretary received emailed reports from the following groups, 
unless otherwise noted 

CLEAN & SERENE: Shannon $79 donation  

Good evening, 
Clean and Serene is live and well with meetings on Thursday evenings at 6:15 p.m. and Sunday 
evenings at 8 p.m. Thursday evenings are literature discussion meetings and currently we are 
reading and discussing Living Clean: The Journey Continues. Sunday evenings is our open 
discussion meetings.  For the month of January we have a $80 donation to area.Clean and 
Serene is ready to participate in the area discussion this evening. 
Shannon D 
 

EAGLE RIVER GROUP Michelle Z $20  
February 6,2017, 
   The Eagle River group of Narcotics Anonymous meets at the Joy Lutheran church in Eagle 
River Alaska. Eagle River meets Monday's, Wednesday's, Friday's and Saturday's from 6:30 to 
7:30 pm.  Eagle River has $20.00 to donate to Area. We are prepared to vote on all issues. 
 
Blessed To Serve, 
Michelle Z. 



 

 FROZEN CHOZEN: Wayne W. $40  

Sorry for the tardiness, busy, busy, busy at work with completion of 4th. flr. warranty work, night audit duties, & 
my independent roofing shoveling business.  
My name is Wayne & I'm an addict. I am frozen Chosen's GSR. Frozen Chosen meet's Mon.-Thur., 7:30pm-
8:30pm at the Dry Dock off of Briarwood. Attendance is steady with a couple of new members & the Prom 
committee. Please come out & meet us & help out with the Prom! 
 Thank you for letting me be of service. 
                                                        

GONG SHOW: Duffy $13 Donation 

HIGHER GROUND: Chad $100 Donation 

Higher Ground group meets Tuesdays and Thursdays and Saturdays and Sundays at 7pm at Alano club on 
Snohomish in Wasilla... We have decent participation and several home group members...we are donating 
$100 to Area ... In Service Chad G ...2-6-17 

CLAIM YOUR SEAT Absent Darren read Report No Donation 
 
LIFESAVERS Darren $40 Donation 
Lifesavers  
February  2017 
My name is Darren I am the new GSR for Lifesavers. Viva is now the Alternate. Lifesavers continues 
to meet Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 2ish to 3ish. We have moved our meeting before the 
meeting to the Carrs Aurora Village on Northern Lights and Minnesota, feel free to join us.  
All our bills are paid. 
We have no nominations at this time, we are ready to vote and we have $40.00 for area. 
Thank you for letting me be of service, 
Darren C. 
 
 
 
MORNING AFTER: No Report 

THE NA WAY: Absent 
  
OUR GRATITUDE SPEAKS: Keith- $45 Donation Verbal Report 

 
OUT AND ABOUT: Absent report read by Darren No Donation 

 
ROUNDABOUT: LouAnn  
The group meets 7 days a week and we are welcoming to all, especially the newcomer. 
ILS, 
Lou Ann P. 

SISTERS IN THE SOLUTION: Sasha  

New Beginnings: Absent More that 3 months remove from schedule  



 

WALK YOUR TALK Mike M. $50 Donation 

I'm Mike I am an addict, Walk your talk has been having a very pleasant attendance rate in the last month. We 
are continuing to see newcomers daily and celebrated a large amount of clean time in the last 30 days. We are 
contributing $50 to area tonight and are ready to vote on all nominations. We are hosting The Cajun dinner 
fundraiser for the conventionon March 4 at the Saturday night meeting and I will get flyers distributed to each 
group. Thank you for the warm welcome to area.  In loving service, Mike 

 
 907 RECOVERY: No Report 
 
NA at the VA: Ben L $20 Donation  
 
 
VALLEY GSF: Chad 
Hello! 
 
Wanted to check in at Area-via email-because our GSF has not had a representative to send to Area for some 
time. 
We have not had a meeting since October of 2016. Mostly because of the holidays. 
Since we last met, we have had a couple of members volunteer to do PI work in the Valley, and our H & I group 
that goes to Goose Creek has been making their regular meetings at that institution. 
We are attempting to have another meeting this month--Feb 11th at 5:30 pm. Hopefully we will have a good 
turn out! 
 
In loving service, 
Crystal H 
 

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS: All submitted reports are included. 

NEWSLETTER: Nick B. 907-202-1108 Nick B 

Actively Seeking Submissions 

PUBLIC INFORMATION  Absent 

HOSPITALS AND INSTITUTIONS: No Chair- nobody showed up at last meeting- only 2 
members  

ACTIVITIES Jen B  
Forwarded in email 
Will need new chair next term Jen will not be able to continue in position 
 

LITERATURE:  Erik M 

$1056 Sales in January 

$2748 stock on hand 

$450ish cash on hand 
 
RCM Report Arlene- no emailed report received by secretary 



Convention Chair‐ Looking to fill subcommittee positions. Get ahold of Arlene or 

Dave L for meeting information 

 

 

Sharing Session: 

H&I Needs Help! 

 

Discussed Teleconference. Doug P will draft guidelines for Valley to review at ADHOC committee 

meeting.  

Old Business 

Maike H for Alt Secretary 

10 yes  0 no  0 abstain 

New Business  

Painter Joe pro tem for H&I 

Note from secretary: I left Area early and am not sure which group nominated Victorious for H&I please 

ask your GSR 

Victorious Qualifications for H&I 

My clean date is 6/23/09. I have a home group, a sponsor, and sponsor other women. H&I has been a big part 
of my program since I was 90 days clean, serving on the detox panel at 12&12 Treatment Center in Tulsa, Ok 
which I had been to for treatment.  
I have also served on other various panels in Oklahoma to include Rogers County Jail and TCBH. For the last 
several months I have had the gift of serving as the panel leader at Hiland Mountain Correctional Center and 
assisting Clithroe women's H&I panel when needed. 
I have a passion for serving those in hospitals and institutions and would love to use my enthusiasm to serve 
as H&I subcommittee chair. My goal is to encourage increased area members participation. I would also use 

the community contacts that I have to help the H&I subcommittee support the Anchorage Area, 
Groups, and Members, in their primary purpose through new panels. 
By helping with our basic situations and needs, and encouraging the growth 
of the fellowship through H&I within the Anchorage Area, we will further help the 
still suffering addict.  
In loving service,  
Victorious S. 
 

 

 

 

 



Invitation for nominations   

Area alternate treasurer  

Regional vice chair 

Regional treasurer  

Regional literature 

 

Recap of action items  

Victorious as H&I??? 

Announcements 

Next area 3/6/2017 at BP Energy Building 

 

Motion to close  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Treasurer’s Report 

February 6, 2017 

 

TO:    Anchorage Area NA Group 

 

FROM:  Frank Z. 

 

RE:    Treasurer’s Report 

 

 

This past month, I balanced our books; we paid phone service 82.40, the rent for 

our storage unit of $92.00.  We are making a contribution to The Alaska Region of 

NA for our last ¼ of the 2016 year in the amount of $63.13.  We have a Bank 

Balance of $2247.91. 

I.L.S, 

Frank Z 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Activities Report 
 
My name is Jen and I'm an addict. 
We were able to clear up the miscommunication after the Christmas Narathon clean-up. We had 
someone responsible donate $60 and we were also able to locate the $32 from 7th tradition still at the 
Alano Club. We donated $50 in rent to Alano Club the last week of January for the Christmas 
Narathon. Please see the treasurer report for clarity. 
 
I want to send out a really big thank you to the entire Area and groups for a successful 38th NA in 
AK Anniversary. Thank you to everyone who sold tickets, purchased tickets, our speakers, our 
auctionneer & cleantime countdown coordinators, our set-up crew, our cooks, our clean-up crew and 
everyone else I may have forgotten. Thanks to everyone that responded to the 911 call for cooks as 
well! A special thanks to members of the Activities Subcommittee- they rock! Here are the numbers: 
964 yrs, 5 mths, and 4 days during the cleantime countdown, 138 in attendance, and 104 dinner 
tickets sold. The activities subcommittee is now able to make a $1,465.34 donation to area leaving 
the remaining balance as "seed money" at $750 per the guidelines. 
 
December reported balance  $         952.06  
Christmas  Food & Décor  $       (100.00) 
Narathan Rent  $          (50.00)
Christmas 7th tradition  $           32.00  
Christmas donation  $           60.00  
Januauary starting balance  $         894.06  
Books for silent auction  $       (169.71) 
Decorations  $       (207.79) 
Embossing  $          (40.00)
Banner  $          (89.99)
Drinks  $          (30.81)
Food Expense  $       (783.14) 
Donation to church-rent  $       (100.00) 
7th tradition  $         131.00  
Dessert auction  $         240.00  
book sales  $         295.00  
Beverage sales  $           98.00  
Ticket Sales  $      2,080.00  
Total Fundraising from event  $     1,422.56  
Balance after event  $     2,316.62  
Park permit for Memorial Day  $       (101.28) 
Donation to Area  $   (1,465.34) 
February reported balance  $         750.00  
 
With a lot of work effort recently and some of our members also participating on the convention 
committee, we are seeking additional membership on the subcommittee. Our next meeting is this 
coming Wednesday (2nd Wed of the month) at 7:00pm at Guidos. Please send a representative from 
your group! Due to the number of convention related activities and other activities in the area (like 
prom), I will propose at the next subcommittee meeting that our subcommittee not host any 



additional events between now and Memorial Day. If you feel strongly we should do something else, 
please join the meeting or send a rep from your group! 
 
The subcommittee Chair position should become open in April, with nominations accepted in March. 
I will not be able to continue to serve past. Almost all of the activities subcommittee members have 
multiple other service commitments, so please share with your groups that we need additional 
membership including potentially someone willing to chair the subcommittee. I'm including my 
phone number in the report in case anyone interested wishes to chat: 201-0166 
 
In love and service, 
Jen B. 
 


